
OPCAT inspection in the 
Bács-Kiskun County Remand Prison 

 
 

On February 27-28, 2019, staff members of the Commissioner for Fundamental Rights 
performing the duties of the OPCAT National Preventive Mechanism paid an unannounced visit 
to the Bács-Kiskun County Remand Prison. 
 

 

 
 
 

The purpose of the visit was to inspect the treatment of detainees and the conditions of 
detention. The members of the delegation examined the material conditions, the relevant 
documents, and interviewed the detainees, the management of the institute, and the staff 
members. 

 
Members of the visiting team included: 

- Eszter Gilányi, lawyer, psychologist, head of the delegation 
- Gergely Fliegauf, psychologist, head of the OPCAT NPM Department 
- Attila Mózes, lawyer 
- Rita Rostás, psychologist, pedagogue 
- Klaudia Kiss Tóthné, psychologist 
- Gabriella Hartmann, dietitian expert authorized on an ad hoc basis 
- János Nemes, cardiologist-pediatrician expert authorized on an ad hoc basis 

 
The National Preventive Mechanism will publish a report on the inspection. 
 


